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Cਈਕ਒ਃਈ Sਅ਒ਖਉਃਅਓ  
 

PLEASE NOTE:  
Please see the information on page 6.  

Sඝඖඌඉඡඛ     
 

 
9.30 a.m.  Holy Communion (Indoors) 

 
10.15 a.m.   Coffee, Fellowship & Prayer (Car park) 

 
11.00 a.m.  Indoor Gathering (including Sunday  

Worship and teaching) 

Oඖඔඑඖඍ 
    

  9.30 a.m.  Holy Communion (Online) 
 

11.00 a.m. Sunday Service (Online) 
 

Wඍඌඖඍඛඌඉඡඛ 
 

 

 
10.30 a.m.  Holy Communion (Indoors) 

 

Pਫਤਠਲਤ ਭਮਲ਼ਤ that this Service returns on a reduced schedule of two 
Wednesdays per month. Planned dates are: 

September 7th & 28th;  October 12th & 26th; November 9th & 23rd;  
December 7th & 21st . 

The Parish Office will notify Parishioners of any changes. 
 

Oගඐඍක Rඍඛ඗ඝකඋඍඛ 
 
· Tuesday evening Prayer Meeting (via Zoom) 
· Moment of Prayer booklets  

(Distributed by Bert Van Embden) 
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Reflection 
from the Rev. Tom O’Brien 
 
OCTOBER—DECEMBER 2022 

 
 
The visit of Bishop Levy and his wife, Mama Agnes reminded 
our parish of how small the worldwide Anglican Community 
is. Bishop Levy spoke about discipleship and how followers of 
Christ are lights for the world. He reminded us not to forget 
who we are and what God wants for us and of us.  
 
The following week our lectionary reading in Luke focussed 
on the same theme. Both the Bishop's words and the gospel 
reading reminded me that while we are often familiar with 
high-level discipleship, we forget about the transformative 
work of the Holy Spirit in our lives, which is a lifelong process 
resulting in a purposeful commitment to Jesus Christ.  
 
As lights in the world, we can become dull as we get bogged 
down by work and life commitments; we forget to spiritually 
nourish ourselves with prayer and spending time with God, 
resulting in diminished discipleship. The Bishop told us that at 
the heart of Christian discipleship is the central request of  
Jesus to send disciples out into the world to proclaim the 
good news! What a relevant message as we face a difficult 
period for our country, Europe and the world.  
 

Revd Tom 
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From the Rev.  
Tom O’Brien 
 
 

 

 
 
It is a real pleasure to be working with the wonderful parishioners of 
KOTG over these past few weeks. The sun has maintained its presence 
for the most part and this has made it easier to get to know you all over 
tea and biscuits in the fresh air! 
 
By way of introduction, I am married to Daniela, who has not been very 
visible yet as she works with the homeless in the Salvation Army and 
completes night shifts so is usually sleeping when I leave for Church. I 
have three children, Rebecca (24), Dylan (20) and Tara-Rose (16). I 
trained as a social worker and completed a master’s degree in palliative 
care with Trinity College and St Francis Hospice. My plan was to work 
with those who were nearing end of life – however two things happened 
to thwart my plans: 
 
1. While I was training, I was working as a drug and alcohol task force 

coordinator and was passionate about supporting communities  
overcome addiction. After a few years, there was a gap for an  
addiction manager in the HSE for Dublin North City and County and I 
was asked to fill that role on a temporary basis until the post was 
filled – I remained in the post for 5 years! I cannot complain because 
I really loved this work and worked with so many dedicated staff. 

2. When I was completing my placement in the hospice, it became very 
difficult to ignore the positivity and affirming nature of the patients 
who were coming to the end of their lives. It was a profound and  
positive experience that left me asking questions about life and what 
comes afterwards? I was always a church goer and I began to  
consider if there was not something else that I was being called to 
do? I engaged with my Rector and suddenly found myself on the  
theological discernment programme with Rev. Ted Woods. It was  
during this process that I first crossed paths with Alan, because I do 
remember the laughter shared whenever I met him (we were in  
separate classes because I was engaged in the part time course, 
while Alan went full time, but I knew I liked him from the start! 

 
I was ordained and completed my deacon placement in St Mary’s in 
Howth. I had changed jobs and was the national co-ordinator for Bowel 
Screen so you could say I was a busy man.  

[Continued on next page.] 
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[Continued from previous page.] 
 
 
I then worked in the Department of Health on a secondment. I was very 
interested in mental health and coordinated the youth mental health 
task force where we worked with young people to develop a plan for 
their mental health needs. It was amazing to hear all of their ideas, but 
also difficult to see that their mental health issues were increasing. I 
stayed in the Department to lead out on the new mental health policy 
‘Sharing the Vision’. This allowed me the opportunity and privilege to 
assist the Department shape the future of mental health delivery in  
Ireland for the next ten years. 
 
While in the Department, I worked as a curate in Holmpatrick parish 
and supported the churches in Balbriggan, Skerries and Rush. This was 
good because I live in Balbriggan and it made sense to work in my own 
parish. Myself and my family worked to establish a youth group and  
engaged in summer camps (still ongoing and one camp coming up in 
August). Our youth group is diverse with over 15 nationalities, and we 
just love this work. 
 
It is great to be a self-supporting minister because I have the flexibility 
to maintain my work – which I love, while at the same time, support 
churches when needed. 
 
I am currently the head of primary care services for Dublin North City 
and County and this role is very rewarding. How we do Primary Care is 
changing and providing access to supports as early and as close to 
home as possible is a key driver. 
 
I am here in KOTG for a time, and I am really enjoying getting to know 
you all. There is so much energy and commitment evident and I am 
happy to help in any way I can. I thank you for welcoming me with such 
open arms and look forward to getting to know you all more in the  
coming months. 
 
May the God of hope fill you with joy and peace as you trust in Him, so 

that you may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit.  
Romans 15:13 

 
 
 

[We are delighted to welcome you, Tom,  
to Kill O’The Grange Parish!] 
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Rਤਵਨਲਤਣ COVID-19 A਱਱ਠਭਦਤਬਤਭਲ਼ਲ ਥਮ਱ 
ਲ਼ਧਤ Pਠ਱ਨਲਧ Cਧ਴਱ਢਧ ਠਭਣ Oਥਥਨਢਤ 

Tඐඍඛඍ ඉකකඉඖඏඍඕඍඖගඛ ඉ඘඘ඔඡ ඎක඗ඕ Mඉකඋඐ 2022, ඉඖඌ ඟඑඔඔ ඊඍ ඎ඗ඔඔ඗ඟඍඌ එඖ 
ඎඝගඝකඍ ඕ඗ඖගඐඛ ඉඛ උඑකඋඝඕඛගඉඖඋඍඛ ඉඔඔ඗ඟ. 

 
Online Services: 
Online services and Lenten daily devotionals are available on www.kotg.ie 
 

Sunday Physical services: 
 
  9.30 a.m. Holy Communion in KOTG Parish Church 
   
10.15 a.m. Coffee, Fellowship and Prayer in the church car park 
    
11.00 a.m. Indoor Gathering (including Sunday Worship and teaching) 
 
Wednesday Holy Communion: 
These services take place on 2 Wednesday mornings each month, at 10.30 
a.m.  
(Details on page 2.) 
 
Friday Coffee:  
Coffee is served at 10.30 a.m. each Friday in KOTG Parish Centre. 
 
Parish Office: 
The Parish Office Team work weekday mornings. 
 For information, contact telephone/text (089) 476 7881. 
 
Private Prayer in Church: 
The Parish Church is open on Thursday mornings from 10.00 a.m. to 12 noon.  
 
Parish Prayer Meeting Online: 
The Parish Prayer on Zoom is held on Tuesday evenings, from 7.00 p.m. to 
7.30 p.m. Please contact the Parish Office or Bert Van Embden for a link to 
these sessions.  
 
Do You Need Help? 
There are volunteers within our Parish that are available and keen to help  
anyone with shopping or other tasks while COVID-19 is so active in our  
community. Please contact the Parish Office at office@kotg.ie if you know of 
anyone who might need this help. 
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Sඈආൾ Iආඉඈඋඍൺඇඍ Cඁඋංඌඍංൺඇ Eඏൾඇඍඌ: 
Oർඍඈൻൾඋ ඍඈ Dൾർൾආൻൾඋ 

October 
Harvest: This is the time when we especially praise the Lord 
for his abundant gifts to us.  He sustains the earth for his  
creation: human beings, plants and animals.  We usually  
associate harvest with the area of agriculture, but there is also 
manufacturing industry which provides us with clothing, 
warmth for our homes and tools of many kinds for our use.   
He who supplies seed to the sower and bread for food will  
supply and multiply your seed for sowing and increase the  
harvest of your righteousness.  (2 Corinthians 9:10, ESV) 
Kill O’The Grange Parish Church celebrates Harvest on  
Sunday 2nd October. 
 

November  
All Saints Day: On 1st November  we think of that great company of saints who 
have gone before us, and who have witnessed to their faith, despite hardships and 
persecution. 
Therefore, since we are surrounded by so great a cloud of witnesses…  
(Hebrews 12:1, ESV) 
 

Remembrance: 13th November this year is Remembrance  
Sunday, when we thank the Lord for all those who have sought to 
make a better world even through giving up their lives for others. 
Greater love has no one than this, that someone lay down his life for 
his friends. (John 15:13, ESV) 
 

Advent: We think of John the Baptist, that great forerunner for  
Jesus who is Emmanuel, God with us. Isaiah and Malachi  
prophesied of John’s coming. 
Behold, I send  my messenger and  he will prepare the  way  
before me.  
(Malachi 3:1, ESV) 
 

December 
Christmas Day:  Truly this is a time of great 
celebration—’God in man made manifest.’ 
We can only wonder at this great act of God 
in sending His only begotten Son to live and 
die among us, for our salvation. 
For God so loved the world, that he gave his 
only Son, that whoever believes in him 
should not perish but have eternal life.  (John 3:16, ESV) 
 
Saint Stephen’s Day: The book of Acts tell us of Stephen, the first Christian  
martyr—Acts 7:1-8:2.) 
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For the year ahead, KOTG Parish have been asked to  
collect hygiene products for the Storehouse in Crinken e.g. 
deodorants, shower gel, shampoo, conditioner,  
toothbrushes and toothpaste. The Storehouse include a  
hygiene product in each care package every week, so 
these items are always needed and put to great use. 
 

Donations can be left in the shopping trolley in the Parish 
Centre foyer, and the Parish Office also accepts donations. 
 

Thanking you in advance for your continued support 
in 2022. 

Tඐඍ Sග඗කඍඐ඗ඝඛඍ C඗ඔඔඍඋගඑ඗ඖ 

 

BRF Bible Study Notes 
 
For many years Heather Jackson was the agent for the  
Bible Reading Fellowship (BRF) Lent and Advent books as 
well as the four-monthly study note booklets. We are  
indebted to Heather for the cheerful, tireless and patient 
way she handled it.   
 
While I can never replace her, since Easter I have been the 
new agent, but for the study booklets only.  The Lent and 

Advent books can be easily ordered online. I will be happy to help where  
requested.   
 
The study booklets—Guidelines and New Daylight—remain good value at €6. A  
variety of authors contribute the material from a wide spectrum of  
backgrounds. Many readers have found, and continue to find it, a great way to  
explore the Bible throughout the year. 
 

Bert Van Embden 
 

 

Our Mission Contacts 
 

Bishop Levi Marandulu Yepete —Yei, South Sudan: yei.anglican.org 
 
Gillian and Carlos Olaaka—Uganda:    gillolaaka@yahoo.co.uk  
 
Rev. Ken Gibson—Mission to End Leprosy:   ken@kengibson.ie  



9 

FROM THE PARISH 
REGISTERS 

 
FUNERAL: 

 
2nd July 2022 Dr. Michael (Mitch) O’Grady (Died 30th June 2022) 
 
We extend our deepest sympathies to Michael’s brother Noel, and to his sisters  
Patricia (Brady), Annette (Crowley), Marie (Healy), Dolores and Caroline, and to all 
his family and friends. 
 

SERVICE OF THANKSGIVING: 
 

28th September 2022    Kenneth (Ken) Bateson (Died 24th September    
 2022 aged 98) 

 

Our deepest sympathies go to Ken’s family and many friends.  He was the 
husband of the late Laura and father of the late Ken. Ken was a wonderful 
caring person   and will be missed by his neighbours  and  a  wide circle  
of  friends,  especially  those  in   the Stedfast Band which  he co-founded, 
 CHA Walking Club  and  the  Kill  Bowling  Club. Following a private 
cremation, the Thanksgiving Service was held at 4.00 p.m. on Wednesday 28th 
September  in  Kill O’The  Grange  Parish Church, at which the Stedfast Band played. 
[Photo: James Darling] 

 

Young at 
Hearts 
 
Rosemary Knight is  
delighted to announce 
that Young at Hearts 
will resume meetings 
on Friday 14th October 
at  her house, 43 
Clonkeen Drive, at 2.45 
p.m.  All are most  
welcome. 
 

Rosemary Knight 
Tel.: 289 6026 

 

Age Action – Digital 
Literacy training 

 
The Getting Started Programme  
provides individual tuition for those 
who would like to receive support 
with technology.  
Venue: Deansgrange Library   
Dates: 7th October to 4th November 
2022   
Times: 10.30 a.m. – 12.30 p.m. 
 

Further information available from Age  
Action: 

Tel.: 0818 911 109 

E-mail: gettingstarted@ageaction.ie 

Website:  www.ageaction.ie 
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Cඐඝකඋඐ Rඍඞඑඍඟ ඉඖඌ Cඐඝකඋඐ ඗ඎ  Iකඍඔඉඖඌ  Gඉජඍගගඍ 
 

The Church Review and Church of Ireland Gazette will be  
available to collect on the first weekend of the month, and may be collected 
from the Parish Centre foyer.  If you are unable to collect, the office team will 
ensure you receive delivery of your magazine.    
 
If you have a subscription to either magazine, or would like to  
subscribe or renew for 2023, please contact the Parish Office. [Contact  
details on page 31.] They will advise you of the cost. 
 
Church Review: 11 issues, including combined issue for July/August. 
Church of Ireland Gazette: 10 issues, including combined issues for  
December/January and July/August. 

  

PASTORAL VISITS 
 
Pastoral visits at bedsides, in homes, in nursing homes and hospitals are taking 
place by ‘phone call instead of through personal visits during the COVID-19  
pandemic.  If you know of anyone who would like to be contacted by ‘phone, please 
use the numbers below. 
 
If you know of anyone who would like a pastoral visit, please contact us by ‘phone 
or e-mail (details below.)  The Rector and Bert Van Embden will follow up on all  
requests received. 
  
Bert Van Embden – Lay Pastoral Worker   
 Tel.  (Mobile): (087) 063 8772 
Tel.: (Parish Office):  289 6442 E-mail: office@kotg.ie 

AçãçÃÄ S�Ùò®��Ý T«�Ã� – � Ã�ÝÝ�¦� ¥ÙÊÃ  
ã«� M®Ä®ÝãÙù T��Ã 

  
This Autumn in our Sunday  
services, we are very excited to be 
exploring the question, ‘What if the 
Church followed Jesus?’.  
On Sunday 25th September we are 
beginning this series by looking at 
the importance of ‘Getting  
Connected’ both for Jesus and His first followers and for us today.  After all 
the challenges COVID has posed to community, we look forward to being 
reminded how crucial it is for us to ‘Get Connected’ both with God and 
each other.  Looking forward to seeing you at one of our Sunday morning 
services (9:30 or 11 a.m.) 
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P඗කගකඉඑග ඗ඎ ඉ Kඑඔඔ O’Tඐඍ Gකඉඖඏඍ Pඉකඑඛඐඑ඗ඖඍක 
 

Former Supreme Court judge Catherine 
McGuinness has been honoured by NUI  
Galway with the unveiling of a specially 
commissioned portrait at the university 
[on 29th June 2022.] 

Ms McGuinness served as chair of Údarás 
na hOllscoile — the university’s  
governing authority — from February 
2013 to January 2021. 

The portrait, by artist Hetty Lawlor, was 
commissioned to “mark her exceptional  
contribution to NUI Galway”. 

Unveiling the artwork, NUI Galway  
president Prof Ciarán Ó hÓgartaigh paid 
tribute to Ms McGuinness’s career and  
advocacy. 

“This portrait captures the kindness and 
wisdom of Catherine McGuinness,  
attributes which she brought to us at NUI 
Galway and to her life and career,” he said. “At NUI Galway our values — respect,  
openness, excellence and sustainability — are important to us. Our aim is that they are the 
lodestar for all our work as a community and for the public good. It is a privilege to have 
worked with someone whose life and career is the very embodiment of the essence of 
those values,” he added. 

Ms McGuinness said: “It has been a huge honour to have worked with NUI Galway and to 
have helped in a small measure with the tremendous progress the university has made in 
recent years. 

“I am also honoured to be permanently recognised with a portrait. I am grateful to all 
those I was fortunate enough to work with and I wish the university every success in 
teaching and learning, in academia and research and working for the public good.” 

Colin Gleeson 

Irish Times reporter 

 

The Irish Times, 29th June 2022 

 

Hearty congratulations, Catherine, from your KOTG friends and fellow Parishioners! 
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It’s an exciting time for us all here in KOTG. 
  
Our Youth Group, Core, started back on the 17th with a lot of sunshine on our walk to 
Greystones from Bray for some ice cream and chats. We are really looking forward to 
the coming year and all that we can do and want to say a huge welcome to all the 
new First Years that have joined us this year! 
  
Our 5th and 6th Class group, Maxpack also started back strong with us reconnecting 
with the new 6th class and we are eagerly looking forward to kicking off our time with 
5th class this October. 
  
We are also happy to say that our Sunday club started back last September! It’s been 
a few years since we were able to meet and we were happy to see so many of the 
families reconnect with the group during our Sunday service! 
  
Please pray for us as we kick off all our groups and teams for this academic year. We 
are eager to continue to build the Youth and Children Ministry teams that we rely on 
so we can best serve our young people and families. 
  

Jonathan Byford 
Youth Pastor 

 
         E-mail: youth@kotg.ie 
                            E-mail: children@kotg.ie 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Youth and  
Children’s Ministry 
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Sඉඎඍඏඝඉකඌඑඖඏ Tකඝඛග 
 

Please note that all children and teens must have fully completed a consent 
form in order to attend their respective group. Kill O’The Grange fully  
complies with  the Church of Ireland’s Safeguarding Trust Policy for the   
protection  of children and  young people under 18 in our care.  Details are 
available on our website and upon request. 

 

Pൺඎඌൾ ൿඈඋ Tඁඈඎ඀ඁඍ 
 

 "Relying on God has to start all over  
everyday, as if nothing has yet been done."   

 
C. S. Lewis 

(1898—1963) 

YWAM Discipleship 

As part of her gap year, Anna Shepherd has gone 
to The Netherlands to take part in a 6-month  
discipleship training school with YWAM (Youth 
With A Mission) this includes a mission outreach 
overseas. Anna shared more information with us 
on Sunday 4th September at the 11 a.m. service. 
She also hosted a Bake Sale after the service to 
raise funds for this.  

Anna writes:  

Just want to say a huge thank you for the support I received at the Bake 
Sale and at church! All the donations are much appreciated and have 
been a real encouragement as I prepare to go away.  

Again, if you want to contact me and be added to the e-mail updates list 
my e-mail is below.  

annagshep06@gmail.com   
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Cඐකඑඛගඕඉඛ Sඐ඗ඍඊ඗ච A඘඘ඍඉඔ 

 

Team Hope’s Christmas Shoebox Appeal is an annual campaign that  
delivers gifts straight into the hands of children affected by poverty.  
Often these shoebox gifts are the only gift that a child will receive at 
Christmas and the joy that they bring is incredible. Since 2010, with your 
help, we have delivered over 2.1 million Shoebox gifts to Vulnerable 
Children across the world. 
 
This year, we’re asking everyone to get their Christmas Shoeboxes to us 
by Tuesday 8th November. 

 
Full details can be found on: 
 https://www.teamhope.ie/christmas/shoebox_appeal 

 
 
The Christmas Shoebox Appeal Manager is Jonathan Douglas (below), a 
former youth leader at Kill O’The Grange Parish Church. 
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Names of books in  
the New Testament are  
hidden in this puzzle.  

I hope youÕll be able to find 
them all! 

Source:   https://www.pinterest.com/pin/521362094357948832/ 
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Parish Prayer Diary 2022 
 

 
 

1st—8th October 
 
Pray for those who preach at our Sunday services, including the Rev. 
Tom O’Brien, Jonathan Byford, Jennie Byford, Bert Van  
Embden, Sheila Lynch, Linda Abwa (CMS Ireland.) 
 
Pray for the Diocesan Synod meeting on 4th October. (James 3:17-18) 
 
5th October Yom Kippur, the Jewish Day of Atonement. (Psalm 32) 
 

9th—15th October 
Pray for Alan our Rector, and for Ruth, Naomi and Andrew.  
(Ephesians 3:14-18)  
Pray for John Tanner and Tom O’Brien as they continue to oversee our 
parish. (Psalm 37:30) 
Pray for our Select Vestry, (Romans 12:4-8) 
Pray for our church workers, Johno, Bert, Jane and Caroline. (Matthew 
23:11) 
Pray for our Friday coffee-table fellowship. (1 Peter 3:8) 
Pray for our Churchwardens John and Aideen, and our Glebewardens 
Bruce and Mark, 

16th —22nd October 
Pray for Christians who are forced to meet in secret today. (Hebrews 
10:25) 
Pray for all who are persecuted for their religious or political beliefs. 
(Matthew 5) 
Thank God for the memory of loved ones now deceased. (1 Corinthians 
13:12)  
Remember those who have asked for your prayers today. (Galatians 6:2) 
Meditate on the words of Jesus and use them to pray for  
others. (Matthew 5:1-5:) 
 

23rd—29th October 
Harvest Thanksgiving: Pray for the future of our planet. (Genesis 1:9-13.) 
Pray for the World Wide Fund for Nature (WWF.) (Genesis 1:20-24) 
Give thanks for pets. (Ephesians 1:10)  
Pray for the animal kingdom. 
Pray for your neighbourhood. (Psalm 127:1-2) 
Simon and Jude, Apostles. Pray Jude’s benediction for yourself and  
others. 
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Parish Prayer Diary 2022 
 

 

30th October— 5th November 
All Saints’ Day, 1st November: Give thanks for those you have ‘loved and 
lost awhile’.  
Pray for all who are in mourning, for whatever reason. (Matthew 5:4) 
Pray for all who work to relieve hunger. (Matthew 5:7) 
 

6th —12th November 
What has God lined up for you today? (Ephesians 2:10) 
Just pray for yourself this week. (Proverbs 3:5-8) 
Encourage someone today. (Romans 15:2) 
Is there anyone you need to write to or visit today? (Matthew 25:35-40) 
Pray for your neighbourhood. (Psalm 127:1-2) 

13th—19th November 
Remembrance Sunday, 13th November. (Ephesians 1:1-18) 
Pray for the United Nations and peace-keeping forces. (Psalm 147:14) 
Psalm 92:12-15. Pray for Bert as he leads Evening Prayer at various  
venues, including several nursing homes—Newtownpark House, Dargle 
Valley (near Enniskerry), Alt an Óir. 
Pray for ambulance services and paramedics. 
Pray for work of the Red Cross and the Red Crescent worldwide, and the 
Blue Cross. 
Saint Luke’s Day. Pray for medics, nurses and carers. (Colossians 4:14) 

20th—26th November 
Pray for church services at Kill and throughout the country. (Psalm 122:1)  
Pray for ministers of the Word. (James 3:1-2) 
Pray for ministers of the Sacrament. (Acts 2:43-47) 
Remember our Wednesday services of Holy Communion. (Ephesians 3:16-
17) 

27th November—3rd December 
The Apostle Andrew. Pray for the people of Scotland, Ukraine, Russia and 
Greece. (John 1:35-42) 
Pray for families budgeting for Christmas. (Philippians 4:19) 
Pray for the lonely and the housebound. (Psalm 130:6) 
Pray for all in hospice care. (Matthew 11:28-30)  

 

The prayers are concluded on page 18. 
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Parish Prayer Diary 2022 
 

 

4th—10th December 
.Saint Nicholas of Myra (the original Santa).- 6th December. Pray for children  
everywhere. (Mark 10:13-16) 
Pray for Johno our Youth Pastor and all who work with the young in Kill. 
(Ecclesiastes 12:1) 
Pray for the children and staff of Kill O’The Grange National School. 
Pray for the work of Childline. (Colossians 3:21) 

11th—17th December 
3rd Sunday of Advent: Gaudete (Rejoicing) Sunday, 11th December 
(Philippians 4:4-7) 
Count your blessings. Write out a few. (Philippians 4:6)  
Give thanks for your family. (1 Corinthians 13:4-7) 
Give thanks for your friends. (1 Thessalonians 5:11) 
Give thanks for your church family. (Romans 12:10-13) 
Give thanks for your friends worldwide. (Ephesians 4:13) 

18th—24th December 
4th Sunday of Advent. 1st day of Chanukah. (2 Thessalonians 3:16) 
2nd Day of Chanukah. Pray for Jewish people everywhere. (2 Maccabees 
10:1-8 - a book of the Apocrypha.) 
3rd Day of Chanukah. Pray for all who may be fearful today. (Psalm 27:1) 
4rd Day of Chanukah. Pray an end to religious persecution. (Psalm 14:4) 
5th Day of Chanukah. Pray for the peace of Jerusalem. (Psalm 122:6-9) 
6th Day of Chanukah. Pray for peace with justice throughout the Middle 
East. (Numbers 24:17) 
Christmas Eve. Rejoice with the shepherds. (Luke 2:8-20) 

25th—31st December 
Christmas Day. ‘O Holy Child of Bethlehem …….. 
be born in us today.’ (Ephesians 3:17) 
Pray for courage in your Christian witness. (Acts 6:8-7:59) 
Take time to read a bit of John’s Gospel. (John 21:24-25) 
Holy Innocents: the first Christian martyrs (Matthew 2:1-18) 
Review the year, the blessings and the challenges. (Philippians 4:8-9) 
New Year’s Eve: ‘We will praise him for all that is past, and trust him for all 
that’s to come.’ 
New Year’s Day: ‘Behold I make all things new’. (Revelation 21:3-5) 

 

Many thanks to Bert Van Embden, who has written this Prayer Diary. 
 

 
The rota of prayers for Parishioners is on page 19. 
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Prayer Diary  
 

October—December 2022 
  

Pray for: 
 
Damien O’Shaughnessy and Judith Poynton, Daire, Juliet and  
Isabella; John Reid; Nicolas and Selene Revland, Mimi and Finn; 
Luca Revland; Leslie and Liz Richards; James Richards; Rebecca 
Richards; Sarah Richards; Suzanne Richards, and Max; Avril  
Richardson, and Lily, John Riseley; Andrew Nangsha and Shangdar 
Rawngluo; Lorraine and Chaandrouy; Peter Rooke; Stephen and 
Sonya Ross, and Aaron; Brianna Ross; Tim and Claire Roulston; 
Karen Ruddock; Maya Baum; Rachel Baum; Karl and Cathryn 
Schäckermann, Ryan and Emma; Uli and Pauline Schäckermann; 
Derek Scott; Simon and Tam Scott, Micaiah Samuel and Aviyah  
Eliora; Stuart and Susan Scott, and Benjamin; Tim and Claire Silk, 
Hope, Jade, Jonah and Fleur;  Áine Shaffrey; Paul and Sandra 
Sharpe, Evie, Alex and Zoë; David and Hilda Shepherd, Anna,  
Sophie and Sarah; Philip and Shirley Smith; Desmond Smith and 
Mary Denvir.  
 
Giles Smyth and Madelaine McMahon, and Ezra; Gordon Smyth; 
Norman and Sylvia Smyth; Des Stronge; Robin and Carolanne  
Sutton; Ethan Sutton; Marcus and Alice Swift, and Kevin; Keith and 
Louise Syms, Henry and Chloe Nicola; David Taylor; Ngor Tong; 
Apiok Tong; Kuol Tong; Awor and Dier Tong, and Ngok; George 
and Wendy Tuthill; Bert Jan Van Embden; Patrick Waldon and 
Sonya Greene, Eoghan, Amelia and Reuben; Jason Waldron; Alan 
and Miriam Walker, and Patrick; Janet Walsh; Jocelyn Ward; Eddie 
and Shirley Watchorn; Olive Waugh; Ernest and Barbara Webb; 
Brian Weir; Marcus West; David and Mary Williams; Joan  
Williams; Michael and Debbie Williamson, Megan, Hayley and  
Jessica; Simon and Glynis Wilson-Moore, Ben, Aimee and Joshua; 
Lewis and Jane Winning, Toby and Robyn; Pauline Woods; Arthur 
Young; George and Deirdre Young. 
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Vඑඛඑග ඗ඎ Bඑඛඐ඗඘ Lඍඞඑ Mඉකඉඖඌඝඔඝ 
Yඍ඘ඍගඍ ඗ඎ S඗ඝගඐ Sඝඌඉඖ 
 
PRAISE THE LORD! 
Response: AMEN! 
 
We were  encouraged to  proclaim this affirmation by Bishop Levi when he came to visit our 
parish for four days in late August. He is recently appointed  and is the third Bishop of Yei in 
South Sudan. His name — Levi — is pronounced as “Levy” , something we had to get into 
our heads before he arrived. His wife, Mama Agnes accompanied him and their tour had  
begun at the Lambeth Conference in Canterbury  at the end of July. CMS Ireland and SAMS 
had arranged for them and many other Bishops to travel to Belfast for the Kingdom Voices 
weekend, and after that Bishop Levi and Mama Agnes visited other link parishes around  
Ireland before arriving in Dublin on Friday 19th August. 
 
Yei and KOTG enjoy being linked together, facilitated by CMS Ireland, and in May our  
committee, led by Peter Rooke, began to make plans for the Bishop’s visit with our focus  
being on fellowship. Bruce and Marianne Johnson very kindly hosted the Bishop and his wife, 
and the first full day began with a morning visit to Sheila and Peter Murphy’s home, joined by 
Averil Brennan and Ruth Mann. It was immediately evident that we all felt relaxed in each 
other’s company, with Sheila and Peter explaining that their daughter Gill and her husband 
Carlos Olaaka work to educate and care for children in Uganda. 
 
Improving education in Yei is a main aim of the Bishop. The children go to school but very 
few of the teachers are trained so teacher training will hopefully be introduced in the near  
future. Bishop Levi also wishes for the proper training of church leaders through short and 
long term training in various fields at all levels.      
 
Bishop Levi explained to us that before the struggle for independence coffee had been a main 
crop in South Sudan but during the war the crops were continually burned and ruined. The 
Bishop has a vision to start growing coffee again thus generating an income to fund training in 
the church and education for children. 
 
Christianity is a fairly recent religion in South Sudan and many people can neither read nor 
write so education will be an enormous step forward in helping to spread God’s word and 
transform the lives of the people. 
 
In the afternoon the Bishop and his wife visited a couple of farms near Naas which included a 
look at some cattle and every man’s dream……..to try operating a modern combine harvester! 
The South Sudanese keep cattle for their meat rather than dairy products.  There was more 
fellowship in the evening over a meal at Ruth’s house with Heather Jackson also being  
present.  The next day at the Sunday service Bruce “interviewed” Bishop Levi during which 
the congregation were given some personal information……..they have six children and two 
grandchildren, and heard about the Bishop’s hopes and visions for the church in Yei. After 
this Bishop Levi spoke directly to us and emphasised that we are the light of the world and we 
must be seen. Both before and after the service many people chatted with Bishop Levi and 
Mama Agnes and we were happy to be joined by Meg and Audrey from Delgany parish. In 
the afternoon Bert Van Embden took Mama Agnes and the Bishop for a drive along the coast, 
nothing better on a sunny afternoon, and fed them along with Sandra Orr and Seb Dungan, 
followed by some hymn singing. 

 
 

[Continued on next  page.] 
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Vඑඛඑග ඗ඎ Bඑඛඐ඗඘ Lඍඞඑ Mඉකඉඖඌඝඔඝ Yඍ඘ඍගඍ ඗ඎ  
S඗ඝගඐ Sඝඌඉඖ        
[Continued from previous page.] 
 
 
On Monday, the last day, we headed for Glendalough and were given an excellent guided tour 
of the Monastic City by Eamon of the OPW. This made a tremendous impression on the  
Bishop, as he kept imagining all the worship and witness so many hundreds of years ago in 
such a holy place. We were blessed with yet another fine sunny day and after a stroll along the 
Green Road we had a picnic near the lake followed by some for a walk along the side of the 
lake. Here we pointed out St. Kevin’s Bed, which again was quietly reflected on by the  
Bishop. 
 
In the evening parishioners were  invited to a “Bring and Share” supper and it was good to see 
both young and more senior members of the parish coming along. Rev. Tom O’Brien, who is 
taking good care of us whilst the Rector is away, very kindly offered to provide a lasagne 
whilst we all brought along a very varied range of salads and desserts. Great cooks abound! 
Thanks again are due to all who helped, especially to Rev. Tom and his wife Dani, who did so 
much for us. 
 
The evening had been very happy and joyful and many said how good it was to be eating  
together  as a  parish again, another step along the road post COVID! There were some last 
words from Bishop Levi, who remarked how Irish eyes are always smiling and how blessed 
we all were to have been able to meet and have fellowship together. Tom blessed Bishop Levi 
and Mama Agnes before they left us for a good night’s rest and their return to Belfast and on 
to England  for the last hurrah. 
 
And so our connection with Yei has become much stronger, we in Kill can pray for 
our  friends in Yei in a much more informed and personal way. Hopefully in the near future 
we can help equip them financially to carry out plans for the coffee project, thus playing a 
small part towards the transformation of lives in the diocese of Yei. 
After all, CMS Ireland’s aim is to Connect, Equip and Transform. With God’s help we can 
play our part in bringing about this aim. 
 
        PRAISE THE LORD!    AMEN.  
 

Ruth Mann 
 
 
 
 
We are so grateful to Ruth Mann and for her fellow members of the Planning Committee—
Peter Rooke, Bruce Johnson and Heather Jackson—for their initiative, hard work and  
imagination which resulted in so successful a visit for Bishop Levi and his wife. The retiring 
collection on Sunday 21st August raised the very handsome sum of €1200 for the Diocese of 
Yei, and to go towards the Bishop’s expenses while in Ireland. 
 
A selection of photos from the visit is shown on the next 2 pages. 
 
 
 
 
 

[Continued on next  page.] 
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Vඑඛඑග ඗ඎ Bඑඛඐ඗඘ Lඍඞඑ Mඉකඉඖඌඝඔඝ Yඍ඘ඍගඍ ඗ඎ  
S඗ඝගඐ Sඝඌඉඖ [Continued from previous page.]  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

21st August:  
Holy Communion, KOTG 

22nd August:  
Glendalough—with Peter Rooke and Eamon, OPW 

22nd August: Glendalough:  
Cathedral  -  

Bruce Johnson with the Bishop and 
Mama Agnes 

[Photos (except where otherwise indicated): 
James Darling] 

[Photo above: Daniela O’Brien] 
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Vඑඛඑග ඗ඎ Bඑඛඐ඗඘ Lඍඞඑ Mඉකඉඖඌඝඔඝ Yඍ඘ඍගඍ ඗ඎ  
S඗ඝගඐ Sඝඌඉඖ [Continued from previous page.] 

 
 

 
 

[Photo above: James Darling] 

22nd August:  
Glendalough, and at the 

evening meal in the  
Parish Centre 

 
[Photos: Daniela O’Brien] 
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Dear KOTG family, 
 
Hello to everyone in the KOTG family, and we do hope you are keeping well and in good 
health. Life continues to be challenging here in Uganda economically, and we do hope things 
stabilise soon as cost of living continues to escalate alongside fuel prices which are going up 
weekly. We do pray that things are manageable in Ireland and in each of your homes, and in 
KOTG in general. We continue to think of and remember Reverend Alan as he is on leave. 
 

The amazing resilience of people in Uganda has meant that families are still trying their hard-
est to ensure their children are in school, and we have now entered our third and final term of 
the 
academic year, with exams approaching. Some of our choir children have been sitting ‘mock’ 
Primary Leaving Examinations (a requirement to join secondary school) and have done  
exceptionally well (getting 4 and 5 points, with 4 being the best you can get, and 36 the worst), 
which is heartening. We have had some older children divert to apprenticeships and vocational 
studies, and many are doing very well in that non-academic route. We also get very encour-
aged when we see a child complete their sponsorship journey with both a skill and hope for the  
future, such as Christine. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Continued on next page. 

 
FROM  

GILL AND  
CARLOS OLAAKA  

IN UGANDA 
 

September 2022 

Christine is 22 years and was sponsored by Abaana for 14 years. She recently finished a  
certificate in early childhood development. Recollecting the life-changing moment she received 
a sponsor, Christine says, “I was young, but many times I could miss school because of school 
fees and requirements. My parents could not afford all I needed to be in school without being 
sent home for requirements or school fees balance. This would make me feel a bit bad, but I had 
nothing to do. One day God did something special and brought Abaana in my life. I was only in 
primary two, but I felt so special that I was given such an opportunity. My life  
immediately changed. I always received a school uniform, scholastics, and my fees were paid on 
time. This made me very determined to work for a bright future … I graduated with a certificate 
in Early Childhood Development, something I never thought of achieving before sponsorship 
came in my life. I was able to start up my own nursery school in my community. This gives me so 
much joy because in this community, where I did not have hope, is the same community where I 
got hope; and today, still in the same community, I am giving others hope. I am so grateful to 
Abaana and I will forever be grateful.” 
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The New Life Homes boys continue to do well, with 14 residing with us at the Homes and 45 
boys who have been resettled continuing to receive care and education support from their 
homes and in boarding schools. Occasionally boys run away or act in a very anti-social way, 
but all in all we are grateful that we see amazing progress in the lives of these boys for whom 
life has been so difficult. Gill and a colleague recently went to the Homes to talk about  
relationships and the need to be future-focused and it was great to see these young boys have 
high hopes for a positive family life very different to the broken homes from where they have 
come. Abaana continues to play a role in supporting partner organisations and the local  
Government official in his work of reuniting abandoned children back to their homes. In July, a 
boy who had been living on the streets called Rabson was referred to New Life Homes by an 
organisation called Agape Ministries. Abaana social workers were able to trace his  
grandmother and return him to her home; family reunification is always very rewarding and we 
thank God that we can play a part in restoring children to a caring home. 
 
At home, we had a lovely summer with visits from dear friends from the UK (a Ugandan-
British family who used to live in Uganda) and another friend of Gill’s from her Oasis days, 
who lives in Australia. Much to our surprise, Jojo and Judah actually ended up returning to 
their old school at the end of August 2022. As we had written, we had some concerns about it 
at the time of closure in March 2020, as the administration was not well-organised, and when it 
opened again in January 2022, we decided that we would continue with our wonderful home-
school teacher. In July this year, we decided to look around to see if we could find any options 
for a different school, but it was extremely difficult to find anything that was of decent quality 
in our locality that we could afford. We felt led to visit their old school again and met with a 
new head teacher and felt some peace as we saw they had made some improvements. We are 
so thankful that the boys have settled extremely well and have made lots of new friends  
already. The journey is quite long – a 15 km drive, taking around 30 minutes, but at least this is 
away from traffic as the school is away from the city. Josiah will do ‘checkpoint’ exams for 
Year 6 in April 2023 before joining Year 7, which is equivalent to first year in Secondary 
school. We are praying that God leads us to choose the right school when we reach this stage 
(it could be possible for him to continue where he is, though the school has less experience at 
secondary level). Josiah turned 11 in July and Judah makes 9 in October, and we really bless 
the Lord for them and how He is at work in their lives. Carlos remains in good health though 
still business-wise things are slow, but a couple of trips in recent months have been a good 
sign. 
 
Thank you as ever for the support and care.  
 
With love from  

Carlos, Gill, Josiah and Judah  
 
 

Continued on next page. 

From Gill and Carlos Olaaka in Uganda 
[Continued from previous page] 
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From Gill and Carlos Olaaka in Uganda 
[Continued from previous page] 

Continued on next page. 

 
Please pray: 

· We thank God for leading us back to Orel-Vine academy where Josiah and Judah 
are now studying and thank Him that they have settled so well. 

· We thank God for the rains, as last time we asked for prayer as it had been dry for 
a very long period; it is now raining a lot and there is hope for a good harvest. This 
is especially important as food prices have doubled in around six months for some 
basic items like maize flour and beans. 

· We ask God to help us here in Uganda manage the difficult economic situation and 
for the Lord to provide in miraculous ways for all our beneficiaries as the cost of 
living is so high. 

· We pray for our New Life Homes boys to make good choices as they try to leave 
behind bad habits and instead be future-focused. 

 

 
Abaana staff 2022 
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From Gill and Carlos Olaaka in Uganda 
[Continued from previous page] 

Christine Nakamanya Exited 

Gill and Yoko counselling NLH boys 

Continued on next page. 
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Rabson a former street-connected boy with grandmother 

From Gill and Carlos Olaaka in Uganda 
[Continued from previous page] 

[Photos in this article: Gill Olaaka] 

P.7 Mock stars with 4 & 5 Aggregates 

Shoes distribution  
for NLH secondary Boys 
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PARISH NEWSLETTER: 
 
 

THE NEXT ISSUE— JANUARY TO MARCH 2023 –WILL BE  
PUBLISHED IN JANUARY. 

 
FOR THIS, CONTRIBUTIONS SHOULD BE SENT 

 
NOT LATER THAN 15th DECEMBER 2022 

 
TO JAMES DARLING BY E-MAIL:  

nleƩer@kotg.ie. 
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Please contact the Parish Office (office@kotg.ie) if you would like to get  
in touch with anyone listed above or on the following page. 

Church Activities 
  
  Contact / E-mail: 

Choir: Vacant 
Church Flowers: Vacant 
Church Music Group: Diane Faulkner 

Growing Groups: 
(Fortnightly on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, or  
Thursdays, usually 2nd & 4th weeks of month) 

Parish Office 
office@kotg.ie 

Parish Visiting:   The Rev. Alan Breen  
rector@kotg.ie 
Bert Van Embden 
lpw@kotg.ie  

Prayer Chain:  (Home based) Blanche Cooper 
Prayer Meeting: 
(Every Tuesday at 7.00 p.m. via Zoom) 

Parish Office 
office@kotg.ie 

Young at Hearts:   Rosemary Knight 
    

YOUTH GROUPS: 
  

  

Girls’ Brigade: (Age 3 – 18) Clare O’Kennedy 
(Captain) 

CORE Youth: (1st – 6th year) 
Saturdays, 7.30 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. 

Jonathan Byford 
youth@kotg.ie 

Maxpack: (5th & 6th class) 
Every 2nd Friday, 7.30 p.m. – 9.00 p.m. 

To be announced 
children@kotg.ie 

Kids’ Club: (Junior infants to 4th class) 
 

To be announced 
children@kotg.ie 

    

GAMES & SPORTING: 
  

  

Parish Bowling Club: 
Monday/Thursday, 7.15 p.m. – 9.15 p.m. 
(September/May) 

Ruth Mann 

Clonkeen Bowling Club: 
Tuesdays. 8.30 p.m.  – 10.30 p.m. (September/May) 

John Toomy 
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Kංඅඅ O’Tඁൾ Gඋൺඇ඀ൾ Pൺඋංඌඁ Dංඋൾർඍඈඋඒ 
  

    E-mail 
Rector: The Rev. Alan Breen rector@kotg.ie 

Curate: Vacant   
Lay Reader & Pastoral Worker: Bert Van Embden lpw@kotg.ie  

Youth Pastor Jonathan Byford youth@kotg.ie 

Children’s and Family Worker To be announced children@kotg.ie 
Stewardship Recorder: Mark Groves steward@kotg.ie 
Rector’s Churchwarden: John Riseley  
People’s Churchwarden: Aideen LaCombre  

Rector’s Glebewarden: Bruce Johnson  
People’s Glebewarden: Mark Faulkner  
Hon. Secretary, Select Vestry: Keith Syms  

Hon. Treasurer: Tim Roulston treasurer@kotg.ie 

Church Administrators: Jane Winning and Caroline Plascott office@kotg.ie 

Church Review: Parish Office office@kotg.ie 
Church of Ireland Gazette: Parish Office office@kotg.ie 
Organist: Vacant  
School Principal: Hilary McBain  
Parish Centre (bookings): Parish Office office@kotg.ie 
Parish Centre Committee: Vacant  
Administrator-Repairs & Maintenance: Derek Scott  
Parish Safety Officer: Brian Lambert  
     
Safeguarding Trust Panel: The Rev. Alan Breen rector@kotg.ie 

  Aideen LaCombre  
(Tel.: 087 222 1275) 

 

  Michael Lynn (Tel.: 285 6006)  
 Fiona McGrath  
Parish Newsletter:    

Editor: James Darling  nletter@kotg.ie 
Distribution: Parish Office office@kotg.ie 

  
Parish Office Hours:  Monday – Friday, 9.00 a.m. – 12.30 p.m.         

      
Parish Address: Kill O’The Grange Parish Church, The Parish Office, 

Kill Lane, Blackrock, Co. Dublin. A94 FC80 

Tel.: (01) 289 6442 
E-mail: office@kotg.ie 
Website: www.kotg.ie 
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Our Oldest Parishioner Teddy  
goes back to school! 

 
At the invitation of Kill O’The Grange National School, on 27th June I visited the 4th 
Class – accompanied by Teddy, my venerable tortoise! Teddy has been in our family 
for over 71 years. He is about 110 years old and remains in excellent health.  
 
According to the teachers, the children were fascinated and overawed, and asked 
many thoughtful questions. The lady in one of the photos is Ellen Lanigan. I’m told 
that Teddy may expect future school visits in due course. 
 
I would like to thank Sara Whitley (teacher), Hilary McBain (Principal), all the staff and 
above all the wonderful children for so memorable a morning! 

James Darling 

]Photos: James Darling] 


